RAYSA Board Meeting – October 28th, 2021

Called to order at 7:33 p.m. via Zoom

<u>Members in attendance</u>: Matt Graham, Sarah Fortuna, Jen Czaniecki, Randy Czaniecki, Stephanie Casteel, Steve Kerr, Jim Horning, Matt Snyder, Jeff Logan, Lauren Logan

Treasurer Report

 Sarah Fortuna submitted Treasurer Report for review – emailed to board members

• Spring Registration

The registration system was updated.

• Spring Fundraiser

- o The money for fundraising will be allocated to the following:
 - Goals/equipment
 - Fridge/freezer
 - U6 nets
 - Corner Flags
 - Benches
 - Field Markers
- o The list of items needing purchased will be sent to Jeff Logan.

Travel Teams

 Ghost checks will continue to be collected for travel parents. They will be offered concession during travel games and field prep assignments.

• Field Locations

- Finleyville fields might not be available for the spring season.
- We still need New Eagle At-Large members to maintain those fields. If we don't have to maintain Finleyville fields it is possible that those members could maintain New Eagle fields. They cannot be responsible for two locations though.

• U10/U12 In-house teams

- No surrounding areas responded about, except Monessen, concerning the in-house teams scrimmaging.
- It was proposed that we could have an In-house team scrimmage the travel teams and Monessen two times each for roughly an 8-game season.

 It was asked if we could add the in-house team to the Washington-Greene County league. You cannot register an in-house team with the Washington-Greene County League and a travel team with PA West. It must be one or the other.

Travel Team location

- It was proposed that the travel teams play the home games at Ringgold High School.
- It is thought that is will cost about \$1000 for the teams to play at Ringgold.
- A request will be submitted to the Ringgold School Board to use the field on Sundays from April 2nd to June 5th from 11 to 6pm.

Meetings

- A parent meeting and a registration meeting are needed for the spring season.
- A request will be submitted to Ringgold to use the Auditorium on January 20th for the spring registration meeting and on February 24th for the Spring Parent meeting. The requested times will be 5:45 to 8 pm to allow for enough time.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.